
Secretaries Honored 
 

Rachael Casteel and six division executive secretaries were honored during 
Administrative Professionals Week ceremonies at Life Care in Cleveland Thursday. 
 
Rachael Casteel, executive secretary to Mike Reams, senior vice president of rehab 
services, was chosen as Secretary of the Day (or Year, since she will hold the title until 
next April), and division executive secretaries introduced and commended were: 
 
Ann Boyd, Northeast Division; Tammy Van Dyke, Heartland Division; Kathi 
Christensen, Eastern Division; LaRue Lahvic, Southwest Division; Pamela “Pete” 
Vaughn, Southeast Division; and Stephanie Halvorson, Northwest Division. 
 
With the exception of Lahvic, the day marked the first time the division secretaries had 
visited the campuses of Life Care in Cleveland. They were given a tour of the Corporate 
Plaza and the Campbell Center, got to meet individuals with whom they talk often, and 
developed a closer relationship with each other. 
 
We are proud of the extremely professional skills these individuals daily display, and the 
commitment to the mission that is evident. They represent the good work and positive 
attitudes of all of our secretaries. We are blessed as a company, within this discipline, as 
well as in many others. 
 


